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Hello All, 
 
We want to first praise the Lord for His goodness and grace to us since the last report.    
It has been pretty busy, and we are thankful for that.  God has stirred the hearts of more 
people to begin discipleship, several have said they will be putting more effort into their 
Bible reading, and a some have shown a desire to start getting involved in the street 
ministry.  We thank the Lord for all this, but we also realize that we could not do any of 
it without your faithful prayer and financial support.  We do not take for granted the       
sacrifice you all make to help the people in the Netherlands. 
 
Just last week, we were able to go up north for a few days to be a part of a Bible confer-
ence.  They allowed me to preach 2 sermons on prayer and we also heard some of the 
Dutch brethren and another missionary preach as well.  Even though we had to leave  
early to have our Wednesday evening service, the reports were that the meeting ended 
strong, I know from testimonies that our church people were encouraged and challenged 
by the word of God.  Before the next report, we will start another discipleship group.  
This will be our fourth and we are praying for someone to step up to lead a group in the 
future.  Our Sunday afternoon discipleship group is going well, and they are showing a 
real interest in correct Bible doctrine.  Last week, they were asking some really good 
questions.  It will be our desire to get all new people into the discipleship program as 
soon as they are willing.  We are really getting a lot of work done as far as tracting      
Hilverum.  We are hoping to have the whole city tracted by the end of the year.  We 
have another young lady from Michigan visiting us for a couple weeks and we are plan-
ning to get her involved with this a bit while she is here.  Street preaching has been   
going well.  We were able to tract a week of the pride event in Amsterdam 2 weeks ago 
without    problems.  Many tracts were given and we are praying for these to bear fruit 
for God’s glory. 
 
A couple of our people we really stirred by the preaching at the Bible conference, would 
you pray that they don’t lose the desire to serve better.  Please pray for us to have     
wisdom in the discipleship ministry.  We don’t want to stretch ourselves too thin and not 
be effective in this ministry.  Pray some of the folks will desire to take on a disciple 
themselves.  Please pray for us to see some fruit from the tracts in Hilversum.  A few of 
our families are thinking of moving to other countries.  If you could pray for God to 
give them clarity on whether to stay or go.  There are a few other things we are seeking 
the Lord’s wisdom for, if you could pray with us about these things.  Pray for each oth-
er!   
 
In Christ, 
   Eric & Lisa 

 

• Fruit that remains 
from Bible confer-
ence 

 

• Souls to be saved 
 

• Workers in disciple-
ship ministry 

 

• Wisdom in the min-
istry 

 

• Tracts to bear fruit 
in Hilversum 

 

• Wisdom for the 
families looking to 
move 

 

• Spiritual growth in 
the church 

 
 
-  
 
 


